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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere        Alston on Tuesday 19th July 2016.
     Present




Cllr. P. Dennis               Chairman 



Cllr. R. Leithall
      Chairman of Council
       
                                Cllr. M. Benson


          Cllr. R. Maycock


          Cllr. Munn 





708. Apologies 
  Apologies were received from Cllr. B. Lamb due to holiday and Cllr. R. Piper due to work.
709. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on these 

        Items.
1) Cllr. Benson – has had some dealings with Broadband recently. Connect Devon and 

Somerset is giving £500 vouchers to those who cannot receive any more than 2mb of broadband per household. If there are a number of residents in the same situation they could club together and put the vouchers into a scheme to have Airband.

      2) Cllr. Leithall – had a conversation with Cllr. Lamb regards the cutting back of GP out of 
hours service in Tavistock Hospital. The NHS Northern Eastern and Western Devon Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) has confirmed that there will no longer be local GP’s based at Tavistock Hospital during evenings and weekends meaning the people who need the service will have to contact a central call centre in Exeter for advice on travel to Derriford.

3) The Clerk – reported that on Monday the workman found the end barn at the bottom of Bere 

Ferrers Recreation Field had the lock smashed off and stolen, also the closing bar. The workman has replaced the bar and locked the door.

4) The Clerk – has had a report from the workman that the ladder style going over the hedge 

between Hensbury Lane and the Recreation Field Bere Ferrers is rotten, it has been taped off with hazard tape.

After discussions it was agreed to contact the Villagers Group as to what we should do, either repair or remove it.

710. Minutes of the meeting held on 21st June and taken as read, to deal with matters 
        arising. 
   Matters Arising.

   Minute 646(594) With regards the blown plaster on the wall in the gents Public Toilets. The Clerk 

asked James Reddecliff for an estimate to remove and make good. Mr Reddecliff quoted £150 to remove plaster, seal wall, re plaster and allow to dry then re-flinker. The Clerk spoke to Chairman of Council who agreed we go ahead with this work.

711. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk circulated the accounts for payment sheet in the sum of £3,604.70p by email to all members of the committee.

Cllr. Benson proposed payment of the accounts, seconded by Cllr. Munn.

712. Financial Statements.
The Clerk circulated the finance sheets by email to all members of the committee.

Cllr. Benson proposed acceptance of the financial sheets, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.

The Clerk circulated May & June bank reconciliation sheets by email to all of the committee members.

Cllr. Maycock proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Benson.

.

713. Review of Inventory of Assets.
The Clerk produced the inventory for the Chairman of F&GP. Cllr. Benson asked if the Defibrillators were on the inventory. Clerk to check if not they are to be added.

714. Property Inspection.
Cllr. Dennis gave a report on the properties.

The down pipe between the Annex glass door and the Bin Store needs replacing. The Clerk recalls a conversation with Mr. Gentle that the guttering on this area as it is stainless be removed and kept for spares for the other side and new plastic guttering and down pipe replace this.

The Clerk asked Cllr. Dennis about the removal of the fire exit sign in the passage way leading to the foyer. Cllr. Dennis explained it will be quite expensive to remove the sign so he is investigating a new main door lock for the one in the foyer to the offices which would be locked but when there is an event in the hall it would be unlocked but with a lock similar to the Parish Hall main door.

Cllr. Leithall felt that it was still dangerous pointing the way to a locked door as a fire escape, could the sign simply be covered up.
715. To discuss the Night Landing lighting for the Air Ambulance.

Cllr. Maycock has spoken to Cllr. Lamb who thinks there are grants available, and he thinks a sub- committee (of either F&GP or Open Spaces) to investigate this.

Discussions took place, it was questioned as to what we think is the situation.

The Clerk explained that the Air Ambulance Night Flying is being introduced over a period of 5 years; they hope to start night flying into city areas by October but are looking for urban landing sites over the next 3 years.

Clerk to contact Toby Russell and ask if he can supply stats of the helicopter visits to the Bere Peninsula and would he know how to get hold of stats for the land ambulance.

To be an agenda item for September.

716. Defibrillator Monthly Report.

Cllr. Hanson has emailed that the report for SW Ambulance Service has been sent in, all is ok.

717. Council to discuss linking Facebook into Council Website.

Cllr. Leithall asked for clarification, are we trying to have another noticeboard for communication.

Discussions took place on what type of page and should it be monitored. Cllr. Dennis has offered to monitor the page.

Cllr. Leithall proposed that we set up a Facebook page and that comments be monitored before going public, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
718. Briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan Progress.
Members know Council approved the Chapters of the Neighbourhood Plan which were presented to them last Tuesday. As the Clerk stated we have applied and been granted £1,500 for the second round consultation. There is a lady in the village who has taken the Chapters and produced a basic draft of what the plan will look like. Cllr. Maycock, Cllr, Reed and I will be taking part in the Neighbourhood Plan event in West Devon next Tuesday evening.

719. Correspondence.

1) Stuart Lord OCRA Sporty – A record number of teams were entered and it was great to host the 
             event in West Devon. OCRA are keen to put together a collaborative West Devon TAP or  

             any other funding bid to replace the Sports development and delivery service the council 

             lost a few years ago. If anybody would like to champion and support community sport  

             please do not hesitate to contact OCRA.
2) WDBC – New leisure operator chosen.

Fusion Lifestyle has been selected as the preferred leisure operator for South Hams and West Devon.The two local authorities have announced that, subject to approval by Full Council, the preferred operator for leisure centres across both West Devon Borough and South Hams District Councils is Fusion Lifestyle, a registered charity devoted to encouraging participation in sport and physical activity which has been operating across the UK since 2000.

3) WDBC – Tavistock BID set to continue for next 5 years.

The town’s Business Development District (BID) scheme has been voted in for a second term.Tavistock’s BID supports and promotes the town’s vibrant trading community and will continue for the next five years. The partnership between the Tavistock BID and the local business community will continue to develop initiatives and services which will benefit the trading environment within the area, delivering projects and developing an overarching business plan for the town.
The BID was first formed in 2011 with an aim to enable the implementation of a multiyear programme to improve trading conditions within the area through the payment of a small levy by all businesses.

Last week, 54% of businesses voted to keep Tavistock BID. To make sure that the interests of both large and small businesses were considered, there needed to be a majority of those entitled to vote. Secondly, those voting in favour must have represented a majority (by rateable value) of the properties eligible to vote. Both of these conditions were met, and a majority of the business ratepayers in the proposed BID area who voted, voted in favour of the proposal, both by rateable value and numbers voting.  

4) WDBC _ Making a benefit claim a whole lot easier.
West Devon Borough Council are delighted to be able to offer a fantastic new service which will enable residents to make a benefit claim on line at their own convenience.

Not only will the new benefit system be completely accessible over the internet 24 hours a day, but claimants will no longer have to send their documents in via the post or bring them physically into the council building.  

5) WDBC. _ A consultation asking residents for their views on proposed changes to the Council Tax Reduction Scheme is now open for comments.

West Devon Borough Council is asking all residents who think they might be affected by the proposed changes to go onto the Council’s website and tell them what they think.

Every year local councils have to take a look at their existing Council Tax Reduction scheme and make a decision whether to replace or revise it. Council Tax Reduction Schemes enables residents to apply for a Council Tax reduction.

This year West Devon Borough Council has decided that they need to make changes to their Council Tax Reduction Scheme because the government has made changes to Housing Benefit and brought in Universal Credit.
All the Devon authorities are proposing the same changes to their schemes starting in 2017; but before they can make any changes they must consult residents.

720. Agenda Items for September meeting.
      1) To review Vision Statement
       2) Fire check report
       3)  Defibrillator monthly checks   
There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.24pm.        
Signed this 26th day of July 2016. 
Chairman………………...

